MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Special Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Tuesday May 19th 2015 at 7.30pm

MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:
Pennington, Mrs Clarke, Mrs Cox, Bygraves, Mrs G. Smith, Joinson, Veasey, Thorp.
ALSO PRESENT:
  3 members of the public and  Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles

1(5/2.15)
APOLOGIES 


Cllrs Palk, Webber

The Chairman asked that standing orders be lifted to allow members of the public to participate and this was AGREED

 2(5/2.15) Consideration of a grant towards Marldon School 150years celebration event
The Chairman said he wanted to know exactly what the £9,000 total expenditure on this event was to be spent on before committing the taxpayers’ money (which was audited) towards this event as he felt the list of events did not seem to be requiring that amount of money. A representative of the school committee organising the event came and spelt out the expenditure items which included experts to come in and help with the events as well as the hire of a marquee. They needed £500 from the PC and the PC had promised to support the initiative previously. Accordingly Cllr Veasey proposed, seconded by Cllr Cox, that this money be made available as requested and the motion was CARRIED 
The meeting returned to standing orders.

3(5/2.15)  Proposed new road entrance to graveyard extension in Church Hill
The Chairman, having noted that the Cemetary Committee needed confirming following the Annual parish meeting, asked if Cllr Cox could represent the Church Committee as he felt they should be represented on the committee; Cllr Cox will ask them. He then proposed that the following members: Cllrs Joinson, Veasey, Thorp and Bygraves, should form the Committee (with himself as de facto member) and this was seconded and duly CARRIED. 

Standing orders were again suspended to allow residents of Church Hill to participate.

Cllr Veasey explained that the change to an entrance to the graveyard lower down the hill was necessary because hearses would find it very difficult to go down the steep slope beyond the level standing inside the upper gate. The lower entrance although on a narrow part of the road would make it much easier. He showed a map to the resident (Mrs Arnold) but as she was not only representing herself but also other residents she was non-committal.  It was AGREED that Cllr Veasey would meet all the interested residents to explain his plans and Parish Councillors would be informed of the meeting as well. It was recognised that Devon Highways would have to be involved before it could happen and that proper costings had to be made. 
The meeting went back under standing orders.
4(5/2.15) Marldon Apple Pie Fair application for use of Parish Council property.
Dale Summers was summoned from his choir practice to explain that he was in the process of completing the application form, had already informed the police and could confirm that the organisers had sufficient insurance.
 5(5/2.15) Neglected Marldon Parish Council allotment

The Chairman said he had been approached to allow the holder of the allotment more time. Cllr Thorp had been collared by other allotment holders who wished the problem to be resolved as it had been ongoing for a long time. Cllr Veasey proposed the holder be given until the 5th June before the meeting on the 8th to make substantial improvements to the plot, this was seconded by Cllr Bygraves and duly CARRIED.
6(5/2.15) Consideration of a possible local council Ombudsman complaint in connection with the planning process involved in the planning application by Linden Homes for the development of 37 dwellings on Westerland Green
The Chairman gave a resume of the stages that had led to the present situation whereby if the Parish Council wished to pursue its grievance the issue must be taken to the Ombudsman. Members felt that they still had a legitimate case that South Hams District Council had not followed the correct procedures during this planning application and accordingly Cllr Clarke proposed that the Ombudsman option be investigated and opted for subject to cost issues. This was seconded by Cllr Veasey , 5 voted in favour, there were 3 abstentions including the Chairman. 
7(5/2.15)
Neighbourhood Plan for Marldon
The Chairman has asked Graham Swiss, SHDC Senior Planning Officer, to speak at the next Council meeting of 8th June and he has agreed. Cllr Cox asked if the Plan could include issues such as transport links but the Chairman said that it was not like the previous village plan, this one was mainly about planning issues. Cllr Veasey proposed, seconded by Cllr Clarke, that the clerk continue the NP application process. 

The Chairman was keen to immediately use a draft questionnaire which the clerk had produced to show Berry Pomeroy councillors what could be done but the clerk urged caution as it was not finished and was not demonstrably free of bias. Cllr Thorp also felt that it needed to be made more accessible and attractive. After a vote members AGREED to wait before composing an appropriate questionnaire. 
The meeting closed.

Signed by Chairman………………………………………………..     Date 8-6-2015
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